
When teachers go missing
Okay, they didn’t go missing they just got sick, but “when
teachers get sick” didn’t quite have the same ring to it.
Besides, they were missing tonight because they got sick.

So when I arrived at church tonight there were already about
five kids waiting outside the door. Not a good sign as I was a
few minutes late myself and someone more punctual than myself
should have been there. I checked the kids in and waited for
other leaders to arrive. And waited. Eventually Steve, the one
in charge of the kid’s ministry, popped in and informed me
that the one set to teach the lesson tonight called in sick
and asked another leader to fill in for him. And she was, up
until about an hour and a half before the service, then she
called in too. Now this was a bit unusual, and ordinarily
Steve would then fill in since it was so last minute, but
tonight he had other obligations, so the duty of teaching the
lesson  passed  to  me.  Well,  I  didn’t  study  the  lesson
beforehand knowing I wasn’t on for this weekend, but I could
do  this-  I’ve  done  it  before.  Hey,  I’m  a  sub,  remember?
Thinking on my feet is normal practice :). So I had to miss
the game time and study the lesson. No biggie- just another
game of dodge-ball and I’m usually doing drama at this time
anyway (we’re off this month). Oh, I guess I should mention
that another leader finally arrived and handled the game time.
So anyway, They got back up, sang a few worship songs while I
kept on studying, and ready or not I had to teach. It didn’t
go too badly but when we broke off into small groups (well
smaller than the large group anyway, there were only the two
of us after all ;)) a couple of the boys mentioned they
thought I was boring. Sigh.

Fortunately the other leader saved my ego and said she thought
the lesson went well :D.
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